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Kia ora Emma and Grant,

Please find as promised the lines put together by the team on the offset and wider
timing considerations.

Please let us know if you have any questions.
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Timing considerations for personal tax changes

6.                   Some public sector organisations will require a significant amount of time to
make changes to their systems. For example, MSD have indicated that they will
need about 16/17 weeks lead in time to implement the tax changes proposed in
the National Party manifesto. Given that introducing a tax offset would be more
complicated, we expect they would require more time to do that.

7.                   Introducing a tax offset would also add complexity to private sector payroll
systems and Inland Revenue’s system and it is unlikely that all third parties
would be able to successfully implement the changes by 1 July 2024 even if the
changes were pre- announced (e.g., by the end of February).

8.          Payroll software suppliers ask for three months to prepare for basic tax changes
as they need to update and test their software product before they provide it to
their customers. They provide the updated software to their customers six weeks
before the changes come into effect so that when their customers prepare their
payroll information in advance of the payday, they are putting the information into
the updated software. Any shorter lead-in time would significantly increase the
risk of some taxpayers not benefitting from the tax cuts they expect by the
implementation date.

9.          The addition of a tax offset would be a larger change and more testing would be
required. A change involving a tax offset may therefore require more notice
(potentially four or five months rather than three months).

10.       If the changes are announced on Budget Day then it is likely that basic threshold
adjustments could be successfully implemented from 1 September (if some
Public sector organizations were given advance notice), but a change involving
an offset would likely need until 1 November. If a pre-Budget announcement was
made then an earlier implementation date would be possible.

11.       Delaying the implementation of the National personal tax plan from 1 July to 1
October would reduce the fiscal cost by around $0.6 billion in the 2024/25 year.

 
Cheers
 
Jean
 
 
 

Jean Le Roux
Pou Whakahaere, Rautaki Taake (Manager, Tax Strategy)
Te Tai Ōhanga – The Treasury
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